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If officials ban certain sex offenders from living in Polk County, it could cost $2.7 million to pay sheriff's deputies to round up, evict and jail offenders, the sheriff's chief deputy said Wednesday. 

Under an ordinance county supervisors will consider at a public meeting Tuesday, most sex offenders whose victims are children would be barred from taking up residence in nearly every residential area of Polk County. 

It would mirror restrictions put in place this fall in Des Moines. The City Council bolstered state rules that prevent those offenders from living within 2,000 feet of a school or child-care center by adding parks, swimming pools, libraries and recreational trails to the list. Clive and Johnston have followed the capital city’s lead and other suburbs are considering adopting similar rules. 

Chief Deputy Bill Vaughn said that since Oct. 10, when Des Moines' law went into effect, the number of sex offenders living in rural Polk County has jumped from 76 to 114, as city residents have been forced out. 

Des Moines police have said about 300 offenders will have to leave the city this year. With additional offenders moving from the suburbs, Vaughn said he expected to have several hundred offenders living in rural Polk County. With a new county ordinance, the sheriff's office would have to round up those offenders and force them out. Those that refused or violated the law would have to be jailed.

Vaughn said he would have to hire five new deputies, buy cars and equipment for them. Paying for that, along with jail costs, would require an additional $2.7 million in taxpayer money.

"Bottom line, we'll need more people and more money," Vaughn said.

